
CAMPION HILLS ALLOTMENTS ASSOCIATION 
 

MINUTES OF THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 
ON 6th August 2017 AT THE CLUBHOUSE. 

 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT    
Louise Addyman (Chair)  Russell Moseley  

David Limmer (Treasurer) Mike Jones (Secretary) 
Joanna Bloomfield   

  
APOLOGIES 
Nigel Mann (Letting Officer) Ann Phillips (Asst Letting Officer) 

    
 

ABSENCES 
Don Clarke (Joint Site Officer) Andy Clarke (Joint Site Officer) 
 

 
OTHERS ATTENDING 

None 
 

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

These were read and agreed as a true record. 
 

MATTERS ARISING 

No matters arising that are not covered in the Agenda 
 

PROJECTS 

The ‘Preparation Day’ took place on Saturday 5th August starting at 10.00am. A 
big thankyou to those that helped to clean the loose paint off the clubhouse and 
storage container ready for painting. 

 
The paint for the clubhouse is on site and Tony has very kindly offered to start 

the painting. If you are able to help then let me know and I will put you in touch 
with each other. 
 

A skip is being arranged to clear non-green waste. 
 

 
SECURITY 
No incidents were reported. 

 
REPORTS 

 
Chairs Report – Nothing to report this month 
 

Site Report –Twelve letters were sent out from the committee, since the last 
meeting, to plot holders stating that if they had not cleared and tidied by a set 

date then they will not be allowed to renew their membership this October. A 
few replied stating their intention to tidy up their plots, a few decided to give 

their plots up for various reason and the rest failed to reply. Those who did not 
reply and/or have not made improvements to their plots will not be allowed to 



renew them in October. A further site visit will be made on Sunday 10th 
September to monitor these plots and identify any more that need to be 

contacted. 
 

Lettings Report – Nothing to report this month 
 
Treasurer’s Report – The monthly accounts were distributed to committee 

members. 
 

ANY OTHER BUSINESS – A plot holder has contact with a sheep farmer who 
has offered loads of well-rotted sheep manure. He will deliver for the cost of 
petrol plus a small fee. If anyone is interested let me know and I will put you in 

touch with each other. 
 

 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
The date for the meeting is on 10th September 2017 at 09.30 in the 

clubroom. 


